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BCC Briefs for June 6, 2023
At the June 6, 2023, Board of County Commissioners meeting, the board took the following action on the
regular agenda:
Administration – received and filed the 2023 Legislative Session Report. Staff presented a review of the
report that included legislative policy and appropriation based priorities.
Received and filed the updated Board Directives Reports, which include in process and completed board
directive items.
Facilities Development & Operations – approved the purchase and sale of two 1.3-acre parcels of vacant
land located north of Indiantown Road and east of Bee Line Highway from Joseph Tomacic and Mary
Tomacic, and Edward D. Quinn Jr. These are interior parcels located in an area known as Palm Beach
Heights (part of the Pal-Mar Ecosite). The Pal-Mar Ecosite is part of a large ecological greenway stretching
from just west of the Atlantic Ocean to the east of Lake Okeechobee.
Financial Management & Budget – approved, by a vote of 4-2, a negotiated settlement offer in the amount
of $17,802 for the full satisfaction of a code enforcement lien entered against Walter Ungermann on May 12,
2021.
Approved the advertisement for a public hearing on July 11, 2023, at 9:30 a.m., regarding an ordinance
amending the Palm Beach County unified land development code concerning increasing the number of
board members, qualifications and term limits for Impact Fee Review Committee.
For further information on consent and regular items, please visit the Agenda section of our website.
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